FARRELL EMAIL Sent to 7 people, including selectman John Anderson:
Friday May 15, 2009
John,
It came to my attention that you called a meeting including:  Yourself, Town Manager,
Mark Stankiewicz, Selectman Chairman, Stephen Anastos, Selectman John Anzivino, and Selectman Joseph Mokrisky, and Council on Aging Board Member, Jeanne Flemming at the Town Hall on Saturday May, 9, 2009. 
Ms. Flemming is not an officer of the Council on Aging and, whereas, Sharon Farrell, Vice-Chairman of the Council on Aging, did not know about the meeting and was not invited to the clandestine, probably illegal, closed meeting at the town Hall on Saturday, May 9th called by new Selectman, John Anderson. 

John Anderson told me after I had to ASK him what was discussed at that Saturday May 9th  meeting attended by Town Manager, 3 Stoughton Selectmen and Jeanne Flemming.  John told me the reason for the meeting was to talk about the "Going Forward" after the Council Director's position is not funded for 2010 FY.  Pay attention Seniors, NO DIRECTOR, NO PROGRAMS as our Director hires the instructors, sets the time for the programs, and sends their time cards to the Town Hall so they will be paid. In fact without our Director, Chris Quinn, there is nothing at the Senior Center except a building. 

Town Manager, 3 Selectmen and Ms Flemming: discussions for "Going Forward" entails what? 
If the Selectmen and Ms Flemming have a plan for "Going Forward" why was the Officer for the Council on Aging not present nor even contacted to attend that May 9th meeting.  NoTown citizens were invited or even informed about this important secret meeting. 

How's this "Going Forward" going to work, John.   If the May 9th  meeting that should have been an "open meeting" with the day and time posted so that  interested and affected Stoughton citizens could have attended, we would not now have to ask:  "What does Going Forward" actually mean? The fact that the meeting was held on a Saturday when the Town Hall is CLOSED and including 3 selectmen, the Town Manager land Jeanne flemming leads people who hear about this meeting, JUST INCIDENTLY, as I did, FURIOUS.

The Vice Chairman of the Council on Aging requests a written report of that meeting for the Council's file and so that information can be shared with the seniors. 

At the Selectman's Meeting of May12th our other new Selectmen also strongly suggested that the Saturday, May 9th meeting should have been an "open meeting".

In closing, John, in the furure all meetings that involve inportant and controversial situations, or in fact ALL meetings that include Selectmen, and the Town Manager  to avoid any appearance of collusion be "open to the public".  We did not elect you so you could "protect" us from ourselves or make our decisions FOR us instead of WITH us.  That's arrogant.  You do not have that kind of power.

Sharon Farrell, Vice Chairman, COA

Send the written report of that Saturday May 9th, 2009 meeting to:
Stoughton Council on Aging, Board of Directors
110 Rockland Street
Stoughton, MA 02072. 
